Connectiont Enerpy Advisory B()'a

WWW.CTENERGY.ORG

April 17, 2009

Sent via Email and U.S. Mail

Mr. Daniel F. Caruso, Esq.
Chairman

Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square

New Britain, CT 06051

RE: Docket 370

Dear Chairman Caruso:

The Connecticut Energy Advisory Board (CEAB) acknowledges receipt of the
Office of Consumer Counsel’s First Set of Interrogatories associated with the
Connecticut Siting Council (CSC) Docket 370 in which questions OCC-19 and OCC-20
are directed to the CEAB.

Because of budgetary restraints imposed upon CEAB by the State through the
Office of Policy and Management, the Board is unable to respond uniless or until it is
authorized to contract for support from the consultants who assisted the Board in
preparing the report submitted to the CSC on the results of CEAB's reactive Request for
Proposal associated with the Connecticut Light and Power Company Application for
Certificates of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the Connecticut Valley
Electric Transmission Reliability Projects.

Please contact me with any questions related to this matter.
Respectfully Submitted,
Michael E. Cassella

Chairman
Connecticut Energy Advisory Board

CC: CEAB Membership
Service List

c/lo CERC ¢ 805 Brook Street, Building4 ¢  Rocky Hill, CT 06067-3405



